[image: image3.emf] 

 

‘THE  WHISPER’
Official Newsletter of Bowen Zonta Club Inc.
District 24   Area 7  Club 1476

March 2005
WHAT’S  HAPPENING

AREA 7

WORKSHOP

30TH April  & 1st May

“Strategies for Running
a

Successful Zonta Club”

Hosted by the

Zonta Club of Mount Isa

& the

Breakfast Zonta Club of Mount Isa
(Further details on page 2.)

NEXT  MEETING

Wednesday 11th May
7pm Castle Motor Lodge
Apologies to

Angela Cornwell
4786 1496 (h)
4785 1255 (W)

Remember if no apology received, full payment for dinner is owed to the club.
CONTACTS

President


Laraine Smith

4785 1230


lfsmith0@tpg.com.au




Treasurer


Maxine Todd


4785 2236


gmttomatoes@bigpond.com
Secretary


Karole Bayldon

4785 2917


karole.bayldon@bigpond.com

( From the desk of the Editor     
Further details re Mount Isa Workshop:
Well ladies, it is time to throw out your preconceived ideas about Mount Isa and head west. The Zonta Club of Mount Isa and the Breakfast Zonta Club of Mount Isa have prepared an awesome weekend for you all. I had the pleasure of visiting both clubs last year and I was inspired. Both clubs are run on a very professional basis but they have managed to blend this with teamwork, fellowship and a desire to enjoy themselves to the max, whilst achieving their Zonta goals. 

I’m sure you will find this workshop an opportunity to interact with these two motivated clubs. For the weekend they have arranged speakers and workshops to inform and develop your skills in running a successful club:

· Ros Kinder, our District Governor, will be our special guest. 

· Dianne Hakfoort has some new and interesting methods for maintaining and building your club membership. 

· There will be workshops on S&SOW, United Nations, PR & C.

· Leonie Moore will present a session on “How to run an Effective Meeting”

· I will present a session on “Succession Planning – the Key to your clubs Future.

· We will also have a strategic planning session and

· Club show and tell – tell us or show us how great your club is.

So that is the business end of the week-end, but Mount Isa have some surprises in store for us on the pleasure side of the week-end:

· Party Games

· Belly Dancing!!!

· Sightseeing Tours.

· Lunch at the Lakeside.

Who to Contact

The Organizing Cee P.O. Box 7085 Mt Isa 4825

Linda Harrison 4743 0538(h)



4743 6733(w)

Jessie Moore  4749 4316 (h)

                         4743 4255 (w)

Cherry Brosnan  for activities 4743 5362 (h)    4743 4477 (w)

Travel Arrangements - I have organised to book 2 Tarago’s (8 seaters) from Townsville. This means we can share the costs and the driving. I propose that we have one leaving on Friday morning to arrive Friday evening and one leaving after work Friday to arrive the next day. Please call me 0428 267 124 or 47794009 .

Look forward to seeing good representation from all clubs at the workshop developing our skills, knowledge & commitment to Zonta.                              
Any items of interest you wish published, write to the editor or email your info, we want an entertaining and informative newsletter.  


The Editor


Bowen Zonta Club Newsletter


PO Box 1023


BOWEN  QLD  4805


Email: dympian.lee@bigpond.com
Committee Reports

MEMBERSHIP:

Lyn is inviting guests progressively to our next few dinner meetings..       
Area 7 Report
Libby Gleeson 

Phone: 0428 267 124

4779 4009
This is my first newsletter as my priority has been to visit all clubs before the Area Workshop. The only clubs I haven’t visited in an official capacity are Townsville and Burdekin. I will be visiting the Burdekin in April and hope to also get to a Bowen meeting again this month. 

I’m sure you all find Ros’s regular newsletters very informative. I will therefore publish a newsletter only 2 or 3 times a year or as the need arises.

As you know, I travel extensively through Area 7 in my professional capacity, please keep me up to date when you have functions. The District funds my travel to one meeting to each club in a biennium and does not pay for accommodation. My employer is happy for me to arrange my work schedules around your club meeting dates so they can assist in funding some of my travel. 

Resources

Ros has provided each Area Director with an NGO Resource Kit distributed by the Department of Premier and Cabinet Office of the Status of Women. The kit discusses issues about good governance, effective meetings, strategic planning, action planning, managing risk, influencing policy, communicating with govt, dealing with conflict etc. I will bring this kit to the workshop, any club is welcome to take the kit which may assist your club in preparations for planning the new year. There is no point in resources sitting on my desk collecting dust!!
STATUS OF WOMEN

International Women’s Day Luncheon.

Final figures showed a small profit of $90.
Birthing Kit Assembly Day

Saturday 12th March

CHR Employment

“Every woman has the right to a safe and clean childbirth.”
This was a wonderful day of fellowship and hard work.  What ‘they’ said we would get done over two days was managed by us ‘country’ ladies in one day!  The kits were dutifully posted to Nepal the next day (at a huge freight cost of  nearly $600 – charged to Adelaide club).  We are writing to  Adelaide re the extra cost Bowen bore re purchase of disposable gloves.
cheers

Rhonda
PROGRAM

We’re all missing Cheryl and hope she’s having a ‘bottler’ of a time in England with her daughter.
she’s left some tricks behind in Lyn’s capable hands, so let’s see what we get this week!
 

FUNDRAISING
BUSH DANCE AND CAMP OVEN DINNER

Saturday 9 APRIL

BOWEN RACECOURSE

What a bonza night this was.  everyone worked really hard to make sure this happened and it did.  Our fearless leader Laraine kept the ship steady and we eagerly await the profit results..And how fit is Linda Tickle who was spotted hurdling over the kitchen counter?
Remember the Zonta pens are always on sale for $5 each.
NOTES FROM BOARD MEETING:
Main business of the day was preparation for the Bush Dance evening.  
Grapevine
Hello to Jill Knight who is on temporary leave of absence.  Miss you!

DON’T FORGET BOARD MTG HIGH SCHOOL 
WED 4th May 5pm
The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of Zonta International[image: image1.wmf][image: image2.png]





















 “Advancing the status of women”
PAGE  
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 “Our land must remain their everlasting sanctuary”

